SANTA FE INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT



4133 Warpath Ave. • P.O. Box 370 Santa Fe, TX 77510 409.925.3526

www.sfisd.org

Board of Trustees

James "Rusty" Norman, President John Rothermel, Vice President Sheryl Skufca, Secretary John H. Snider, Patrick Kelly, Eric E. Davenport, Wayne Logan

> Leigh Wall, Ed.D. Superintendent of Schools



February 28, 2018

Dear Parents,

At approximately 12:30 p.m. today, Santa Fe High School was placed on lockdown as a precautionary measure as a result of a report of popping sounds thought to be gun shots heard outside the school and in the area. All necessary precautions were taken in an effort to provide safety for all students and staff, and the district's crisis management plan was immediately initiated.

The district followed our crisis emergency plan and protocols as our SFISD Police Department, campus staff and students responded well as they have been trained to do during a campus lockdown. The lockdown was lifted at approximately 1:45 p.m., after determining that there was no threat or harm to our students and staff. There were no concerns at any other campuses in the district.

In light of recent tragic nationwide events, we realize that this incident was especially concerning for our students, staff and parents. We appreciate your support as we continue to focus on providing a safe environment for all our students and staff.

Sincerely,

Dr. Leigh Wall,

Superintendent of Schools